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PRESENT:   Mayor Ari Bernstein and Councilmembers Liz Homan and Susanne Lovisolo 

were present in-person. Councilmembers Edward O’Connell, Matthew O’Toole, 
Steve Sasso, and Amy Wilczynski were present via teleconference. 

 
ABSENT:        None 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Borough Attorney Raymond Wiss (in-person) 
   Acting Municipal Clerk Michelle Ryan (via teleconference) 
 
The annual Reorganization Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale was held 
in the Municipal Building at 500 West Crescent Avenue, Allendale, NJ on January 3, 2022. 
However, due to the COVID-19 pandemic, access to the public was provided via Zoom video and 
teleconferencing only, with adequate notice of same posted for public viewing.   The meeting was 
called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Mayor Ari Bernstein who reminded the public to mute their devices 
so as not to distract from the business of the meeting. Mayor Bernstein advised the public that they 
would have an opportunity at an appropriate time during the meeting to be heard. 
 
Mayor Bernstein asked that the Acting Municipal Clerk read the open public meetings statement: 
“In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act, the notice requirements have been satisfied. The 
meeting dates for the year are confirmed at the Annual Meeting, are posted on the public bulletin 
board in the Municipal Building, published in The Record within the first 10 days of the New Year, 
and copies are sent to The Ridgewood News and Star-Ledger.” 
 
Mayor Bernstein led the Salute to the Flag. 
 
Swearing-In of Elected Officials: 
 
Mayor Bernstein stated that on November 2, 2021, Allendale’s voters cast 1,778 ballots for Liz 
Homan and 1,726 for Susanne Lovisolo to each serve three-year terms on the Council.  On 
November 15th, the Bergen County Clerk’s Office certified their election.  The Mayor congratulated 
them and stated that they both have worked tirelessly for the benefit of the community and he looks 
forward to serving with them for the best interest of Allendale.  
 
Mayor-Emeritus Liz White administered the Oath of Office to Councilwoman-Elect Homan who was 
surrounded by her family.    
 
Mayor Bernstein administered the Oath of Office to Councilwoman-Elect Lovisolo who was 
surrounded by her family.   
 
Public Comments: 
 
Ms. Ryan read the written comments submitted by Patty Davis, attached and made a part hereof. 
 
Mayor Bernstein read the written comments submitted by Jackie McSwiggan, attached and made a  
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part hereof.   
 
Mayor-Emeritus Vincent Barra praised Councilwoman Homan for being a phenomenal public  
servant and applauded the incredible job she did on the water sale.  To Councilwoman Lovisolo, he 
expressed that even though she has big shoes to fill, he has every confidence that she will serve 
phenomenally as well.   
 
Drita McNamara, District 40 Republican Chair, on behalf of Senator Corrado, Assemblyman Rooney 
and Assemblyman DePhillips, she wished Councilwomen Homan and Lovisolo all the best.    
 
Councilmembers Wilczynski, O’Connell, O’Toole and Sasso each congratulated Councilwoman 
Homan and Councilwoman Lovisolo and expressed their eagerness to work with them both.        
 
Mayor Bernstein recognized former-Councilman Jim Strauch.  Due to technical difficulties, he was 
unable to be heard, however he wrote that he offered best wishes to both Councilwoman Homan 
and Councilwoman Lovisolo.  Councilwoman Lovisolo stated her honor to step into his shoes and 
thanked him for his service.   
 
Councilmembers Homan and Lovisolo each expressed their gratitude and desire to serve.   
  
Roll Call of the 2022 Mayor & Council: 
 
Acting Municipal Clerk Michelle Ryan conducted a roll call of the 2022 Mayor & Council with Mayor 
Bernstein and Councilmembers Homan and Susanne Lovisolo present in-person. Councilmembers 
O’Connell, O’Toole, Sasso, and Wilczynski were present via teleconference. 
 
Resolutions: 
 

A.  22-01/Approve Order of Voting 
 
Motion by Councilwoman Homan, second by Councilwoman Wilczynski that Resolution 22-01 be 
and is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman O’Toole:  aye 
Councilman Lovisolo: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 

B. 22-02/Election of Council President 
 
Councilwoman Homan enthusiastically nominated Councilwoman Wilczynski as Council President 
for the year 2022.  With wholehearted second by Councilman Sasso that Resolution 22-02 be and is 
hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
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Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman O’Toole:  aye 
Councilman Lovisolo: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 
Councilwoman Wilczynski expressed how honored she is to serve as 2022 Council President.   
 

C.   22-03/Approve Time and Place of Mayor and Council Meetings for 2022 

Motion by Councilwoman Homan, second by Councilwoman Lovisolo that Resolution 22-03 be and 
is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman O’Toole:  aye 
Councilman Lovisolo: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 
 D.  22-04/Appoint Borough Professionals 
 
Motion by Councilwoman Wilczynski, second by Councilman O’Toole that Resolution 22-04 be and 
is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman O’Toole:  aye 
Councilman Lovisolo: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 
 E.   22-05/Confirm Standing Committees 
 
Motion by Councilman O’Toole, second by Councilwoman Homan that Resolution 22-05 be and is 
hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman O’Toole:  aye 
Councilman Lovisolo: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 
 F.   22-06/Appoint Standing Committees 
 
Motion by Councilwoman Lovisolo, second by Councilman Sasso that Resolution 22-06 be and is  
hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman O’Toole:  aye 
Councilman Lovisolo: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 
  G.   22-07/Appoint Fire Chief and Asst. Fire Chief 
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Motion by Councilman O’Toole, second by Councilwoman Wilczynski that Resolution 22-07 be and 
is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman O’Toole:  aye 
Councilman Lovisolo: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 
 H.   22-08/Appoint Fire Official – Kevin Todd  
 
Motion by Councilman O’Connell, second by Councilman O’Toole that Resolution 22-08 be and is  
hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman O’Toole:  aye 
Councilman Lovisolo: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 

I. 22-09/Appoint Chief of Police – Michael T. Dillon  
 

Motion by Councilwoman Wilczynski, second by Councilman Sasso that Resolution 22-09 be and is  
hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman O’Toole:  aye 
Councilman Lovisolo: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 
(See Resolutions 22-01 to 22-09 attached and made a part herof) 
 
Swearing-In of Chief of Police: 
 
Mayor Bernstein administered the Oath of Office of Chief of Police to Michael T. Dillon who was 
surrounded by his family.    
 
Mayor Bernstein read written comments submitted by Patty Davis and Jackie McSwiggan, attached 
and made a part hereof.     
 
Councilmembers Homan, Lovisolo, O’Connell, O’Toole, Sasso and Wilcznski along with Mayor-
Emeritus Barra and Mayor-Emeritus White all offered their congratulations to Chief Dillon.   
 
Recognition of 2022 Fire Department and Ambulance Corps Officers 
 
Mayor Bernstein announced that due to the rise in COVID-19 cases, the fire department and 
ambulance corps’ officers will be sworn in at the firehouse on January 16th.  pandemic’s gathering 
restrictions, this past Sunday, he had the pleasure of swearing in the 2021 officers of the Fire Dept 
and Ambulance Corps. He noted that it was too important to just do the ceremony virtually.  The  
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Mayor thanked all volunteers for their dedication to Allendale.  They are the backbone of the 
community.   
 
FIRE DEPARTMENT:  
  

Robert Policht, Chief    Christopher Rago, First Lieutenant 
 Dave Baez, Assistant Chief   Christos Peluso, Second Lieutenant 
 Michael Pini, First Captain   Kevin Todd, Fire Official 
 Matthew Hillman, Second Captain 
      
AMBULANCE CORPS OFFICERS: 
         Daryl E. D’Amore-Bottaro, Chief         Jose Diaz-Hernandez, President 
         Stephanie Pini, Assistant Chief        Denis Murphy, Vice President 
         Chandrapriya Ramachandran-LoPinto, 1st Lt  Karen Clark, Recording Secretary  
         Gregory Fylstra, 2nd Lieutenant    Linda Morgan, Corresponding Secretary  
         Linda Newton, 3rd Lieutenant    Beth Fylstra, Treasurer  
 
Mayor’s Appointments: 
 
Mayor Bernstein announced that he will be making the following appointments: 
 
Land Use Board       Term Expires 
Ron Kistner (Class II, 1 year)                      12/31/2022  
Susanne Lovisolo (Class III, 1 year)    12/31/2022 
Kevin Quinn (Class IV, 4 year)                   12/31/2025 
Melissa Bergen (Class IV, 4 year)     12/31/2025 
Tyler Yaccarino (Class IV, unexpired Lovisolo term)  12/31/2022 
Robert Forbes (Alternate No. 1, unexpired Yaccarino term) 12/31/2022 
Frank Putrino (Alternate No. 2, 2 year)                                  12/31/2023 
 
Library Board of Trustees                                   Term Expires    
Jackie McSwiggan (5 year)      12/31/2026 
 
Mayor Bernstein announced that the Superintendent of Schools has re-appointed Melissa Duncan 
as his Representative. 
 
Mayor Bernstein expressed his gratitude to each member for their service to the Borough.   
 
Consent Agenda: 
 

A. 22-10/Council Appointments –Various Boards 
B. 22-11/Appoint Full-Time Tax Collector – Gina Wittmaack 
C. 22-12/Appoint Assessment Search Officer – Michelle Ryan – and Tax Search Officer – 

Gina Wittmaack  
D. 22-13/Appoint Fund Commissioners of the Bergen County Municipal Joint Insurance 

Fund – Ron Kistner and Ari Bernstein 
E. 22-14/Appoint PACO Officer & Personnel Officer – Ron Kistner – and Anti- Harassment  
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Officer – Michelle Ryan 

F. 22-15/Appoint Fire Inspectors 
G. 22-16/Authorize Claims Account/Withdrawal of Borough Funds 
H. 22-17/Appoint ADA Compliance Officer – Ron Kistner  
I. 22-18/Adopt By-Laws 
J. 22-19/Designate Official Newspapers 
K. 22-20/Authorize Withdrawal of Water Utility Funds 
L. 22-21/Designate Official Depositories 
M. 22-22/Authorize Payroll Account/Withdrawal Signatory 
N. 22-23/Authorize Payments Between Meeting Dates 
O. 22-24/Adopt 2022 Cash Management Plan 
P. 22-25/Authorize Telephone/Electronic Transfer of Funds 
Q. 22-26/Authorize Petty Cash Funds 
R. 22-27/Approve Interest on Delinquent Taxes 
S. 22-28/Authorize Annual Tax Sale 
T. 22-29/Approve Fee for Returned Checks 
U. 22-30/Authorize Continued Compensation for Borough Employees 
V. 22-31/Waive Insurance Requirement for Non-Profit Organizations 
W. 22-32/Approve Coverage of Quasi-Public Entities by JIF 
X. 22-33/Appoint Police Chaplain – Fr Michael Allen, Trinity Episcopal Church 
Y. 22-34/Appoint Zoning Officer – Anthony Hackett 
Z. 22-35/Appoint Property Maintenance Officer – Mike Limatola  

AA. 22-36/Adopt Volunteer Tuition Credit Program 
BB. 22-37/Appoint Administrative Officer – Ron Kistner 
CC. 22-38/Appoint Allendale Housing, Inc. Board of Trustees 
DD. 22-39/Appoint Qualified Purchasing Agent – Joe Citro 
EE. 22-40/Appoint Allendale Senior Housing Board of Trustees – Liz Homan & Ari Bernstein 
FF. 22-41/Appoint Continuing Disclosure Agent and Independent Registered Municipal 

Advisor - Phoenix Advisors, LLC  
GG. 22-42/Appoint Deputy Emergency Management Coordinators – Terry Lawler & Mike 

Limatola 
HH. 22-43/Appoint Water Collector – M. Alissa Mayer 
II. 22-44/Appoint Licensed Water Operator – James Fahey, Suez Water 
JJ. 22-45/Appoint Acting Municipal Clerk – Michelle Ryan 

KK. 22-46/Appoint Director of Operations – Ron Kistner 
LL. 22-47/Appoint Deputy Municipal Clerk – Tatiana Marquis 
MM. 22-48/Appoint DPW Crew Chiefs – Dan Richards, Rich McDowell & Layne Simon 
NN. 22-49/Appoint Court Officials 
OO. 22-50/Appoint 9-1-1 System Coordinator – Police Officer Daniel Rosendahl 
PP. 22-51/Approve 2022 Temporary Budget 
QQ. 22-52/Authorize Participation in Mutual Aid & Rapid Deployment Force 
RR. 22-53/Appoint Two Radio Police Dispatchers, Full-Time – Mark Dunn & Christopher 

Rago 
SS. 22-54/Approve Change in Custodian of Petty Cash – Mayor & Council Fund – Amanda 

Bartoloma Richards   
TT. 22-55/Appoint Affordable Housing Representative – Ron Kistner 
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UU. 22-56/Approve Shared Service Agreement – Licensed Sewer Operator Services – 

Northwest Bergen County Utilities Authority  
VV. 22-57/Approve Change in Custodian of Petty Cash – Police Fund – Michael Dillon 
WW. 22-58/Approve 2022 UPSEU White Collar Unit Salaries  
XX. 22-59/Award Contract - Janitorial Services 2022- Guy’s Maintenance  
YY. 22-60/Designate Acting Municipal Court Administrator – Sherri D’Alessandro 
ZZ. 22-61/Approve 2022 Teamsters Local No. 11 Salaries 

AAA. 22-62/Approve 2022 Workplace Alcohol & Drug Testing Contract – Valley Medical Group 
BBB. 22-63/Appoint Police Physician – Seena Shekari, DO 
CCC. 22-64/Adopt Notice of Tort Claim Form 
DDD. 22-65/Award Contract – As-Needed Snow Plowing & Removal Services - Borough Facilities,     
         January 1, 2022 through December 31, 2022 – OnQue Technologies, Inc.   
EEE.  22-66/Award Contract – As-Needed Snow Plowing & Removal Services – Borough   
         Roadways, January 1, 2022 through December 31, 2022 – OnQue Technologies, Inc.   
FFF.  22-67/Appoint Wireless Communications Carriers & Facilities Consultant –       
         Hoplite Communications 

 
Motion by Councilman Strauch, second by Councilwoman Wilczynski, that the Consent Agenda be 
and is approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote on the Consent Agenda was recorded as follows: 
Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman O’Toole:  aye 
Councilman Lovisolo: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 
(See Resolutions 22-10 to 22-67 attached and made a part hereof) 
 
Unfinished 2021 Business: 
 
There was no unfinished business. 
 
New Business: 
 
There was no new business. 
 
Mayor’s Report:  
 
Mayor Bernstein gave the following report: 
 
With the uptick in COVID-19 cases, Borough Hall has been closed to the public until January 7th.  
At that time, we will re-evaluate.  Though it is closed, Borough operations continue and employees 
are working.   I urge residents to continue to practice necessary precautions to stay safe.  Vaccines 
and booster shots are readily available, and an appointment can be made at covid19.nj.gov.  To 
protect our staff, and to help stop the spread, we have closed Borough Hall to the public through 
Friday, January 7th. At that time, we will evaluate the situation and decide the appropriate timing 
for re-opening Borough Hall to the public. Although the building is closed to the public, employees 
are hard at work.  A hard copy of the 2022 Garbage and Recycling Newsletter has been mailed to  
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your houses.  For those with Christmas trees to recycle, collection starts this week for the West Side 
and next week for the East Side. Info and schedules can be also found on our website.  As we start 
2022, I want to recognize some of the accomplishments of the Borough in 2021.  Despite the 
challenges that the pandemic presented, we were able to close on the sale of 230 West Crescent 
Avenue, have the referendum for the sale of the water system pass with overwhelming community 
support, complete Phase 1 of the renovation to our playground, continue streetscape improvements 
in our downtown area, open our recreational facilities for the enjoyment of our residents and 
guests, full season of Crestwood Lake, the Holiday Observers’ July 4th festivities, Chamber of 
Commerce’s Allendale Day and providing continuous operation to meet the needs of our 
community.  All this doesn’t just happen.  I want to thank Councilmembers Homan, O’Connell, 
O’Toole, Sasso, Strauch and Wilczynski for their tireless service and selfless commitment to our 
community.  It has been a pleasure to work with you all.  Jim, we are going to miss you, but know 
that you are going to be active in other capacities.  Susanne, we all appreciate the volunteer work 
you have been involved in and look forward to serving with you.  To our employees and volunteers, 
the backbone of our community who keep us up and running, we are so grateful for your 
dedication!  To our emergency responders, for keeping our community safe, we are in your debt.  To 
our business community and community organizations whether you have provided us with needed 
goods, services, support or entertainment, thank you! And, finally, to the residents, we’ve been 
through a lot together and we are stronger for it.  On behalf of the Borough, I extend my best wishes 
to all of you for a healthy, happy and prosperous 2022!  
 
Council Reports: 
 
Councilwoman Homan gave the following report: 
Allendale Water continues to meet NJ DEP water quality regulations, but in order to do so we have 
shut off the West Crescent well as this particular well had some PFAS readings that were trending 
towards a violation and we felt that it was in the best interest of the residents to shut off the well 
until treatment or an alternative solution could be identified.  As previously discussed, we have an 
objective of putting temporary treatment in the New Street facility, which is 0.2 parts per trillion 
under the maximum contaminant limit for both PFOA and PFOS, two types of the PFAS family of 
chemicals. We have successfully received approval from NJ DEP for a temporary treatment permit.  
This was a challenging submission and I thank our borough engineer Mike Vreeland and his 
company as well as the Suez team for their work to receive this approval.  This is only one step in 
the process.  Allendale now is working to have the interconnection, which is a part of the temporary 
treatment, which will attach to a mobile tractor trailer unit where resin will be contained to actually 
treat the water.  The building is challenging due to supply chain issues, the time of the year, and 
the volume of work that the marketplace currently has.  In a future closed session, I will be 
discussing with the Mayor and Council the estimated costs, timelines, and the need to utilize 
emergency work.  The Water Committee is committed to striving to install the temporary treatment 
prior to the next quarterly testing which will be in Q1 of 2022.  If we cannot get the temporary 
treatment installed, we will hope that our PFAs numbers remain below the max.  As a reminder to 
the public, these are numbers are 13 and 14 parts per trillion which are very very small, like a grain 
of sand in an olympic-sized swimming pool so it's important that we keep this all in perspective.  
New Jersey does have some of the most stringent quality limits around and we are in compliance.  
Our Water Committee, Suez and Governing Body take our water seriously and we are making every 
effort to have that temporary treatment installed as soon as possible.  It’s also important to know 
that Allendale Water will be responsible for the cost and the actual execution of the building of the  
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interconnect to the temporary treatment at this point as we still own our system.  We are working  
on a document that would that would provide that should the sale of the system be completed by a 
successful closing that Suez would cover the entire cost of the actual temporary treatment system 
which is that mobile unit um that's housed in the tractor trailer unit.  Allendale would still be 
responsible for the interconnect as again we desire to have it completed prior to the closing of the 
sale which is estimated somewhere around June 2022.  We as a water committee team and our 
consultants and advisors continue to work to complete the exhibit information necessary for the 
completion of the purchase agreements.  Thank you to the committee.  Additionally, it's my 
understanding that Suez is expected to become a part of Veolia in late January.  Like Suez, it is an 
international company that provides drinking water and sewage services.  The New Jersey Board of 
Public Utilities has approved of the merger and has set requirements about staff levels and 
community programs.  The document is public so if you're interested in taking a look it is available.  
This was discussed at some of the gatherings that we had but at that time the New Jersey BPU had 
not formalized anything.  To my Water Committee of 2021,  I say thank you so much for all the 
work that was conducted.  To my Water Committee of 2022, I remind you that we have an 8:30 
meeting tomorrow.   
 
Councilwoman Wilczynski gave the following report: 
We had a great team that got together, once again, and did Allendale Cares bags for the seniors so 
thanks to the Allendale Circle of Support for partnering with the borough to deliver and put together 
over 125 bags. We had great feedback again so it's going to be an ongoing program for our seniors. 
Even though borough hall is closed, the library is open during regular hours.   
 
Staff Reports: 
 
Ray Wiss, Borough Attorney, gave the following report: 
On behalf of my firm, thank you for the reappointment and we look forward to working with the 
governing body in the year ahead.  Congratulations to both of the council members that were sworn 
in this evening and we look forward to working with you both.  And it certainly has been a pleasure 
to to work with you, Jim.  Your committee reports were a history lesson for me and I always enjoyed 
not only the substance of them but the background and history behind them.  I’ll miss working with 
you and I wish you all the best moving forward.  Finally to the governing body and certainly to the 
community, Happy New Year.   
 
Michelle Ryan, Acting Municipal Clerk, thanked everyone for their help to put tonight's meeting 
together, especially Amanda Bartaloma Richards, John Gil, Tatiana Marquis, Tyler Yaccarino and 
Alissa Mayer.  She wished everyone a Happy New Year.   
 
Ron Kistner, Director of Operations, wished everyone a Happy and Healthy New Year.   
 
Alissa Mayer, CFO, is looking forward to working with the committees.   
 
Tyler Yaccarino, Borough Webmaster and IT, stated that the new phone system is finally live and 
we’ll start seeing some cost savings too.  He congratulated Susanne, Liz and Mike.  He believes that 
the trait that the three of them all share is that they care deeply for Allendale.    
 
Mayor Bernstein thanked Tyler and John Gil for setting up tonight’s meeting.   
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Public Comment on any issue 
 
No public came forward to comment. 
 
Adjournment 
 
There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, on a motion by 
Councilwoman Homan, second by Councilwoman Lovisolo, and unanimously carried, to adjourn 
this meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 8:33p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
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